matriculation year" would be very misleading to an American audience.

Dr. Neville might, however, like to know that Nova Scotia has for years had twelve grades in its public high schools.

We have a great number of applications from American High School students most of whom wish eventually to enter our Faculty of Medicine and we have found that the High School Certificates when accredited by the accrediting bodies Dr. Neville memtions, are very unreliable.

We have therefore drawn up the enclosed memorandum which may interest Dr. Neville.

more than 20 years